Town of Corinth, Maine
Selectpersons’ Meeting Minutes
August 13, 2020

AMENDED MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING
Roll Call:
Selectpersons present: Carl Dow, Stanley Bean, Charlene Chesley, Elwell Hicks and Jennifer
Mitchell. Others present: Carolyn Chambers

Call to order: Carl Dow called the meeting to order at 6:03 pm

Reading of the Minutes:
Charlene Chesley made a motion to accept the minutes of the July 30, 2020. Stanley Bean

seconded it. 5-0

Announcements:
2020 Tax Bills have been mailed.
Tree Trimming is at a stand still because Kyle Kinney is unable to find help.

New Business:

A. Appointment of RSU/ MSAD 64 School Board Director until the Municipal Elections in
March 2021. Motion by Jennifer Mitchell to appoint Terri Jane Casavant. Stanley Bean
seconded it. 5-0

B. Motion by Carl Dow to hire Bobbi-Jo Smith for the Part-time Clerk position. Seconded by
Stanley Bean. 5-0

C. Carl Dow made a motion to take no action on a letter received from Crystal Oullette
about damage to her car on the McCard Road. Stanley Bean supported it. 5-0

D. Charlene Chesley made a motion to take no action on MMA elections. Stanley Bean
supported it. 5-0

E. Discussion on working with a neighboring town in case of COVID-19 closures. Board
thinks working with Exeter or Charleston. Table until more info from Exeter.

F. Discussion of moving voting venue to CHS or CMS

G. Reviewed Paving Bid Packet. Motion by Carl Dow to accept the Paving Bid Packet and
advertise it in the paper. Seconded by Jennifer Mitchell. 5-0

H. Reviewed RHR Smith and Co audit letter. Jennifer will check with other Towns to see
who they have for an auditor.

Old Business:

A. Culvert Policy, Tabled

B. Bangor Payroll — Carolyn Chambers reported that it is almost ready

C. Remote computer backup — Charlene has been asked to contact S.J.Rollins to attend our
next meeting on 8/27/20

D. Rat issue on Ledge Hill Road — Tabled



E. Carl Dow discussed about Marquees and the cost. We all agreed that we need a new
sign but the question is where will we get the funds.

F. Charlene Chesley reported that nothing has been done about the Town Pickup yet.

G. Discussion on the Marsh Field — Should someone mow it. Carl Dow made a motion to do
nothing with the Marsh Field at this time. Jennifer Mitchell supported the motion. 5-0

H. Roadside Mowing — Charlene Chesley reported back from F.A.R. & Beyond. Charlene
suggested that we pay them for this year and look into other options next year.

Charlene Chesley made the motion to accept Warrants #34 & 35. Stanley Bean seconded it.
5-0

Carl Dow made the motion to adjourn at 9:04 pm. Stanley Bean supported it. 5-0
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